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In May 2005, the Working Group for Reviewing and Updating the Project 
Administration Handbook for Civil Engineering Works (PAH) with members 
comprising representatives from CEDD, DSD, HyD and WSD decided that PAH 
should be comprehensively reviewed every two years.  All nine chapters of PAH 
were then completely reviewed with the 2006 Edition launched on the CEDD website 
in June 2006. 

 
The comprehensive review of the 2022 Edition, which commenced in April 

2024, led to the production of the 2024 Edition.  This new edition has taken into 
account the re-organization of policy bureaux/departments, all amendments issued 
since the first launching of the 2022 Edition and the relevant requirements 
promulgated by the bureaux/departments mainly up to September 2024. 

 
CEDD would like to thank the members of the Working Group for the great 

contribution in completing the comprehensive review of the nine chapters of PAH. 
 
The electronic files of PAH including amendments hereafter, if any, can be 

found on the website of the Civil Engineering and Development Department. 
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